
TCHS teacher, Amy Dot-
son, and Belmont High School 
teacher, Adrain Lynch, have 
been participating in the updat-
ing of  the Business and Technol-
ogy Framework at The Research 
and Curriculum Unit at MSU in 
partnership with the Mississippi 
Department of  Education over 
the last several months.

 The business education cur-
riculum in the state of  Missis-
sippi has needed a major over-
haul for quite some time now 
and both teachers say they were 
thankful to have been a part of  
this writing team. 

They have traveled back and 
forth to Starkville and had zoom 
meetings each month where 
they had intense working ses-
sions with other great business 
education teachers from all over 
the state of  Mississippi. The 
goal was to re-write the curricu-
lum for all academic business 
courses that are offered in the 

state so that when new teacher 
comes into this profession, they 
have some type of  guidance to 
help them get started. 

After a few more sessions, 

the entire curriculum will have 
been updated and be presented 
to the Department of  Education 
for approval.
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Peggy Lowrey  
photography exhibit at 

Iuka Library
see inside

Local Teachers Help Write New Business 
Education Curriculm for State

Beauties Crowned Saturday at Pageants County’s Only Traffic 
Light to be Down as 
MDOT Changes Poles

County Accepts 
Bids for New Fire 
Station at Golden

Local teachers Amy Dotson and Adrain Lynch are helping “write the 
book” for business ed in the state curriculum.

Amelia Webb 
Crowned TCHS 
Most Beautiful 
in Annual Beauty 
Review
Amelia Webb, daughter of Mike 
and Amy Webb, was crowned Most 
Beautiful at the annual TC pageant. 
All day Saturday, beauties of all 
ages competed with the final 
competition being TC’s Annual 
Most Beautiful contest. 
At left, 2021 Most Beautiful Laney 
Counce crowns Amelia.
Above, the top five were, from left: 
4th Alternate Audrey Williams, 2nd 
Alternate Margaret Claire Riley, 
Most Beautiful Amelia Webb, 1st 
Alternate Cassidy Lowrey and 3rd 
Alternate Emilee Grisham.

The signal contractor for 
MDOT is ready to begin the 
signal and pole upgrades for 
the existing intersection at Bat-
tleground Drive and Highway 
172/Quitman, according to 
Iuka Mayor Joel Robertson.

If  things go as planned, on 
Wednesday March 30th, MDOT 
will convert the intersection to 
an ALL-WAY stop and it will re-
main that way for approximately 
eight weeks during the construc-

tion of  the new signals.
“We ask for your patience 

and understanding of  this neces-
sary change. MDOT will put out 
traffic alerts for the public, but 
the City of  Iuka wanted to make 
the public aware of  the coming 
changes,” said Mayor Robert-
son. “This will be a minor incon-
venience for the city’s residents, 
but will result in a much needed 
improvement for the city.”

After the signal installation 
is complete, the islands and 
curbs will be addressed.

The county negotiated with 
the sole bidder on a new volun-
teer fire department building at 
Golden to get the project within 
the available funding limit.

On March 18 the county 
board opened one bid for con-
struction on  the new Golden 
Volunteer Fire Dept. The sole  
bid was from Pearson Construc-
tion for $217,352; more than the 
available funding. 

Fifth District Supervisor 
Greg Collier asked engineer 
Tommy Dean (Dean McRae 
Engineering) to negotiate with 
Pearson to remove the interior 
meeting room and restroom. 
Pearson offered a price reduc-
tion of  $39,631.00 resulting 
in a contract award value of  
$177,721 which Dean-McRae 
recommended, and  the board 
voted to award the contract to 
Pearson Construction.

The board had a bid opening 
on Walker’s Switch Water Sys-
tem Improvements  and received 
three bids: Buz Plaxico Dozer 
Service,  Enscor, LLC, and Eu-
bank Construction. The Board 
Voted to take under advisement.

Payton Berklite, EMA Di-
rector, was approved for a $1 mil-
lion grant for the sixteen county 
volunteer fire departments to 
purchase self-contained breath-
ing apparatuses, plus extras. The 
grant paid for all but $50,606.91. 
Board voted to divide the bal-
ance due between the five dis-
trict volunteer fire department 
accounts.

Ferrin Rainey was approved 
a $20,000 grant she is using for 
Woodall Mountain, placing 
security cameras and having a 
camera installed on the lookout 
tower providing a virtual view 
that will be linked to the Tisho-
mingo County website.

by Pamela McRae

by Pamela McRae

The city of  Iuka announced 
that demolition of  the old play-
ground equipment at the historic 
Mineral Springs Park will begin 

this week, and the installation of  
the new equipment will begin.

The new equipment will be 
for people age 5-12 years.

New Playground Equipment 
in Mineral Springs Park 
Installation Begins

photos courtesy A. Webb



There is a hummingbird feeder out-
side the door. I was supposed to take it 
down and clean it at the end of  hum-
mingbird season, put it away, and wait 
for the birds to return. Since I never got 
around to taking it down, it still hangs 
there, one-quarter full of  some ferment-
ed sugar substance fit for a tipsy June 
bug. It sways back and forth in the wind, 
as if  it is trying to coax birds to return 
that have long-since flown away. Today 
is a beautiful sixty-degree day in mid-
March. The winter is starting to fade 
away and the bright sun casts prisms 
through the glass bird feeder. The first 
flies are starting to buzz and I find my-
self  strangely thankful. It is a very brief  
period that one is thankful for flies.

I have been told that the humming-
birds that frequent our feeder leave every 
fall and fly all the way to Central Amer-
ica in search of  the food and warmth 
their raging metabolisms require. Then 
many of  them promptly die from all the 
activity, much like Mayflies and mos-
quitoes. Hummingbirds resemble really 
big flying bugs anyway. I had a hum-
mingbird in the house one time. I think 
it would have been easier to remove a 
two-headed snake.

Speaking of  odd animals in the 
house, I used to share a house with 
thousands of  bats. They left evidence 
of  their presence on the windowsills ev-
ery morning in the form of  guano. We 
all resided in peace until the first brave 
bat ventured out of  the attic and down 
the stairs into the world of  the humans. 
This poor creature found the humans 
very inhospitable. I remember standing 

in the hall with a baseball glove trying 
to catch the bat as it circled above caus-
ing absolute terror below. The bat was 
largely unaffected. All the humans need-
ed therapy.

Then there was the feral cat. One 
day my then five-year-old son walked 
up to me and proclaimed, “That cat is 
still under my bed.” We didn’t own a cat, 
and no one was prepared for the events 
that followed. In my wisdom, I thought 
that I would remove the cat from un-
der the bed with a broom. This would 
turn out to be a bad idea, as this was 
not Fluffy the kitty cat that belonged to 
the lady next door. This was a wild feral 
cat, and it was now very upset with me 
and especially the broom. The cat ul-
timately climbed eight feet up the wall 
and bounced off  the ceiling towards my 
head. An hour later, there was no glass 
left intact, a fish named Harley gasping 
his last breaths on the hardwood floor, 
and a five-year-old in the front yard 
screaming at the top of  his lungs over 
the untimely and violent demise of  his 
fish. In a joint effort by the city police, 
the local animal control, and me, the 
cat was finally eradicated by a group of  
men with brooms and paralyzing darts. 
Very few of  our breakable belongings 
survived the feral cat attack.

All of  this leads me to wonder about 
the hummingbird feeder. Why would 
I continue to invite these creatures so 
close to my door? It is not as if  I want a 
bird-bug flying around inside my house. 
Bad habits are a lot like bird feeders. We 
continue to use them to invite unwanted 
pests into our homes and lives. What 
we really should do is take them down, 
clean them up, and put them away.

Spring’s Spring’s 
coming!coming!

HDE MOWERS 
NOW AVAILABLE!
FACTORY DIRECT FACTORY DIRECT 
DISCOUNTSDISCOUNTS 
0-48 MONTHS FINANCING

NO DOWN PAYMENT

• Robotically Welded 
7GA Steel Decks

• ZT-3100™ Dual 
Transaxles from 
Hydro-Gear®

• Electronic Control 
Module

• Keyless Start/Stop
• Soft Start PTO
• Center-Mounted 8 
Gallon Fuel Tank

• Pin-Out Deck Height 
Selection
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Happenings
American Legion Steak Dinner - 24 
March 5-7 p.m. Call 662.279.0214

Board of Supervisors meeting, 4 April, 
8 a.m. 

City Board Meetings, April 5th. Each 
City Hall in county

Lenten Lunches - Tuesdays through 
April 12th, 11:45 at Iuka United 
Methodist Church

Friends of the Park Earth Day at 
Tishomingo State Park. Friday April 
22nd

Renaissance Day, April 23rd. Old 
County Courthouse, Iuka. 
Master Gardener Plant Sale - April 
23rd. Tishomingo County Fairgrounds

IDEA Jaybird Park Spring Market 
April 9th. Iuka. Looking for vendors. 
Call 424-3172 or 279-4116 or email 
IDEA38852@gmail.com. 

Lenten Lunches continue next 
Tuesday at Iuka Methodist

Iuka United Methodist church is 
once again hosting a Lenten lunch se-
ries. Lunch service begins at 11:45 each 
meal costs $5.00. 

The scheduled speakers are:
Tuesday April 5th Rev. Jason Frank-

lin, pastor of  Ripley First UMC
Tuesday April 12 Rev Dr. Raigan 

Miskelly, Missional Strategist of  the 
New Albany District of  the Mississippi 
Annual Conference.

Two-headed Snakes 
and the Feral Cat

Peggy Lowrey has always loved pho-
tography.

“I started mostly with sports action 
shots when our girls played softball in 
high school, and I continued trying with 
all the sports, then I found out I loved 
eagle and wildlife photography.”

Her love of  wildlife photography is 
supported by the amazing opportunities 
for birdwatching that exist in Tishom-
ingo County: 

“We have so many different  kinds 
of  backyard birds that I can enjoy right 
at home. Even if  it’s 20 degrees or 100!” 

said Lowrey.
Tishomingo Arts Council will be 

sponsoring a month-long exhibit of  Peg-
gy’s work at the Iuka Public Library in 
April.

A small reception will be held for 
TAC members at the library when the 
exhibit opens on Saturday April 2nd.

Visitors to the exhibit throughout 
the month should be sure to place their 
names in the drawing box to be located 
in the library, as TAC will be giving away 
framed prints from the display at the 
close of  the exhibit!

Lowrey Wildlife Photos on 
Display at Iuka Library in April

by Bo Murphy
Guest Columnist

photo Peggy Lowrey
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BURNSVILLE DISCOUNT CARPETS
Hwy. 72 E. - 427-8809

Burnsville, MS   Tim Nash, Owner 
 Free Estimates - Expert Installation

Iuka Animal Clinic
Dr. Jim Perkins
662-423-3470

Tishomingo Manor
230 Kaki Street- Iuka, Mississippi 38852

Telephone (662) 423-9112
www.tishomingomanor.com

J. C. Jourdan 
Lumber Company
Iuka, Mississippi

B&J SUPERMARKET
Sunday thru Thursday 8:30 - 8:30 p.m.

Friday & Saturday 8:30 - 9 p.m.
Hwy. 365 S. Burnsville

Southern Magnolia Estates
Retirement & Life Care Community Assisted Living 

1308 N. Pearl St. - Iuka   424-0023

423-9100
1660 West Quitman

Iuka, MS

BETH DICKERSON, CIC
beth.dickerson@fmbcornerstone.com

107 S. Fulton St.   662-423-5921

24 Hour Light & Heavy 
Duty Towing

Quality Work - Fast Service
Yellow Creek Ave.  427-9234   

Burnsville, MS

Dailey’s
Body Shop & Towing

1727 W. Quitman,  Iuka  &  1103 Battleground Drive, Iuka

El Picante I
Celebrating 20th Anniversary

with this special coupon

MEXICAN 
RESTAURANT

1103 Battleground
662-423-3708 DINE IN-CARRY OUT

Boyce Hollingsworth
662-423-5931 www.iukainsurance.com

IUKA 662-593-3036       BURNSVILLE 662-360-4019

HAROLD LOMENICK
662-423-1231    harold.lomenick.b2qa@statefarm.com

Cutshall Funeral Home 
302 North Pearl St.—Iuka, MS 

Hwy. 72—Glen, MS 
662-423-5222 

Like you, we appreciate good neighbors.   
That’s why we do our best to be good 
neighbors too.  For over 75 years, we’ve 
provided area families with sound 
advice and caring service. 

We invite your comparison. Is the 
quality suitable for the price?  Are you 
provided with several options and 
choices? 

Your peace of mind is important to us. 

“Now serving you for four generations.” 

“Proud Of Our Past, Committed To Our Future” 

Iuka Baptist Church 
105 W. Eastport St. 

(662) 423-5246 

Sunday Service Times 
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 

Worship Services  8:30 a.m. 
and 2nd service  11:00 a.m. 
Discipleship Training 5:30 

Evening Worship 6:30 p.m. 
Wednesday Service 

Prayer Meeting 6:30 p.m. 
Youth Bible Study 

Worship Services
10:15 a.m.

Sunday School
9:00

Wednesday Night 
Services 6:30 p.m.

Our Staff will provide Personal Care for you and 
Your loved ones during your time of need. 

Ludlam  
Funeral Home 

Woodall Mountain Road (Past Fairgrounds) 
Iuka, MS 38852 

Phone (662) 423-5800 
Serving families for over 30 years 

Polly Herman
Ella Pauline “Polly” Her-

man, 82, of  Iuka, Mississippi  
passed away on Wednesday, 
March 16, 2022, at The Hos-
pitality House. Ella enjoyed 
doing find a word puzzles and 
was a Jehovah’s Witness. She 
is survived by her sons, Chuck 
Herman and Freddie Joe Her-
man; her sisters, Louise Kin-
gen (Billy), Judy Cassell, Faye 
Cooper, and Linda Gail Patterson (Danny); her brother, 
Richard Brown (Carolyn); several grandchildren, and a 
host of  nieces and nephews. She was preceded in death 
by her husband, Thomas Herman; her parents, Charley 
Harrison and Ida Rowin Brown; and her siblings, Clara 
Cook, O’Neil Brown, Jimmy Lee Brown, Mary Ann Ar-
nold, and Susie B. Arnette. 

Cutshall Funeral Home of  Iuka was 
entrusted with the arrangements. Dona-
tions may be made in Polly’s honor to 
Tishomingo County Foster Rescue. An 
online guestbook may be accessed at 
www.cutshallfuneralhome.com.

U. L. Cavness
U. L. Cavness, 89, of  

Tishomingo, Mississippi, died 
Friday, March 18, 2022, at his 
residence. Mr. Cavness was re-
tired from Griffin Gulf  Oil. He 
enjoyed working in his yard. 
He is survived by three sons, 
Phillip Cavness (Gina), Greg 
Cavness (David Bagwell), and 
Tim Cavness (Tammy); one 
daughter, Marion Eaton; three brothers, Jessie Cav-
ness, Buddy Cavness, and Athral Cavness; two sisters, 
Shirley Williams and Jessica Fair; eight grandchildren; 
five great-grandchildren; and three great-great-grand-
children. He was preceded in death by his wife, Rose 
Marion Ogden Cavness; and his parents, Jessie and Vel-
ma Rikard Cavness. Cutshall Funeral Home of  Iuka is 
entrusted with arrangements. 

Funeral services were March 20, at Cutshall Funeral 
Home Chapel in Iuka, officiated by Rev. Jessie Cavness. 
Interment was in Tishomingo Cemetery. 

Pallbearers include Joel Smith, Jeff  Ogden, B. J. 
Burks, Orville McGhee, Josh Cook, and Phil Harper. 
Honorary pallbearers include Michael Whitehead, Ty-
ler Cavness, and Mitchell Walls.

Memorials may be made to the Ameri-
can Heart Association by phone at (800) 
AHA-USA1, or online at https://donate.
americanheart.org. An online guestbook 
can be accessed at www.cutshallfuneral-
home.com.

Polly Harris
Ottie Sue “Polly” Harris, 87, of  Iuka, MS, died on 

Friday, March 25, 2022, at Tishomingo Manor Nursing 
Home. Polly enjoyed spending time with her friends and 
family, traveling, and cooking. She attended services at 
Antioch Freewill Baptist Church and was a member of  
The Order of  The Eastern Star. She is survived by her 
daughter, Debbie McDuffy (Jessie); her son, Rick Mar-
lar (Judy); her grandchildren, Eli McDuffy (Laura) and 
Robbie Marlar; her great-grandchildren, Dillon Mar-
lar, Hannah Marlar, Eden McDuffy, and Finley Kate 
McDuffy; and her great-great-grandchildren, Mason 
Fletcher Marlar and Xavier Blaine Marlar. She was pre-
ceded in death by her husband, James Harris; her broth-
er, Edgar True Lewis; and her parents, Wiona Edgar and 
Ottie Murphy Lewis. 

Cutshall Funeral Home of  Iuka was entrusted with 
the arrangements. Services were Monday, March 28, 
2022, at Cutshall Funeral Home Chapel, officiated by 
Bro. Mike Edwards. Burial was in Pop-
lar Springs Cemetery. Pallbearers were 
Eli McDuffy, Robbie Marlar, Jerry Boyd, 
Brandon Lewis, Michael Lewis, and Jes-
sie McDuffy. Honorary pallbearer was 
Johnny Nunley. An online guestbook may 
be accessed at www.cutshallfuneralhome.
com. 

Rayna Smith
Elizabeth Rayna Smith, age 48 

born March 5, 1974, went home 
to be with the Lord on Thursday 
March 24, 2022, at North Missis-
sippi Medical Center in Tupelo. 
She was full of  life, loved her fam-
ily and friends with all her heart. 
She had enough love for hers plus 
all the other children, but she loved 
her grandchildren the most.

She is survived by her husband Joey Smith; two 
sons Jimmilee Brown (Veronica) and Randell Mares; 
two daughters Raylianna Brown (Dylan), and Sabrina 
Brown; her parents, Martha and Ralph Sexton; sister 
Brandi Hall Henry; three grandchildren Remi Ruple, 
Veralee Brown, Riley Ruple; grandmother Betty Flana-
gan.

She was preceded in death by her grandfathers Ray 
Pittman, R.T. Flanagan, and Uncle Roger Pittman. Fu-
neral service was Saturday, March 26, 2022 at Ludlam 
Funeral Home Chapel, Iuka. Officiat-
ing were Bro. Tim Pittman and Bro. 
Jackie Pittman. Ludlam Funeral Home 
coordinated arrangements. You may 
leave online condolences to the family 
at www.ludlamfuneralhome.com

Terry Dunn
Terry Dunn, age 57 passed Monday, March 21, 

2022. He enjoyed trading and bartering and loved his 
family dearly.  He is survived by his sons, T.J. Dunn and 
Zach Dunn; sisters, Linda Wilson, Linda Faye Ferrell 
(David), and Wanda Sue Light. He was preceded in 
death by his parents J.C. and Rachel Hutcheson Dunn; 
wife, Jennifer Burleson Dunn; brothers, James Dunn 
and Eddie Dunn. Visitation will be Thursday, March 
24, 2022, at Ludlam Funeral Home in Iuka, MS begin-
ning at 5:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. Funeral service will be 
held Friday, March 25, 2022, at Ludlam Funeral Home 
Chapel beginning at 11:00 a.m. with a visitation prior 
beginning at 9:00 a.m. Bro. Danny Young will be offici-
ating. Interment will be in Palestine Cemetery, Tishom-
ingo, MS with no graveside services. Lud-
lam Funeral Home is honored to serve 
the family of  Terry Dunn. You may leave 
online condolences to the family at www.
ludlamfuneralhome.com

Billie Ruth Kay
Billie Ruth Kay, 93, of  Tishomingo passed away on 

March 25, 2022, at the Iuka Living Center. She loved 
her family, friends, and church family. Billie was born 
and raised near Fulton, Mississippi at Ryan’s Well in 
Itawamba County.

She loved cooking, gardening, and caring for others. 
She was a member of  Tishomingo Methodist Church 
for 40 years.

She was preceded in death by her husband of  32 
years, Benjamin Perry Kaye. By her mother and father 
Homer and Luna Coker. And siblings LC, Charlie, 
Wayne, Duwayne, Don Coker, and Betty Thornton.

Billie is survived by her two sons Donnie and Ben-
ny Kaye. Two grandkids Stephen Kaye and Amy Vega 
and 5 great-grandchildren. Brother Hubert Coker, and 
sisters, Rubene Spencer, and Clara Brown. Billie also 
leaves behind several nieces and nephews.

Funeral services and wake were at the Tishomingo 
Methodist Church in Tishomingo, Mississippi on Mon-
day, March 28, 2022. Interment was in Forest Grove 
Cemetery, Tishomingo with no graveside services.

Pallbearers were Andy Coker, Caul 
Coker, Michael Coker, Kenny Cocker, 
Mark and Pat Brown, and Cody and 
Clay Falls. Officiating the ceremony was 
Brother Steve Kennedy. Ludlam Funeral 
Home is honored to serve the family of  
Billie Ruth Kay. You may leave online condolences to 
the family at www.ludlamfuneralhome.com

Lamar Strickland
Lamar T. Strickland, Jr. of  Dayton, TN, passed away 

on March 21, 2022.  Lamar was born to the late Lamar 
T. Strickland, Sr. and the late Pauline James Strickland 
on April 8, 1942 in Cullman, AL. He was preceded in 
death by his parents and his sister, Paula Weissand.

Lamar attained both Bachelors and Master’s degrees 
in Chemistry, education and music. He taught chemis-
try and music in public schools of  Alabama, Virginia, 
ND Mississippi. Lamar completed his working career at 
TVA in training and radiochemistry.

Lamar enjoyed tinkering with his sports cars, loving 
on his various pets through the years, and playing trum-
pet and the French horn.

Lamar is survived by his wife, Linda F. Strickland 
of  Dayton, TN; his daughter, Mary “Amber” (Robert) 
Wright; granddaughters, Shelby E. Wright and Anna K. 
Wright of  Iuka, MS; brother-in-law, Jerry Weissand of  
Manassas, VA; as well as nephews and nieces in Virginia 
and Mississippi. 

Per Lamar’s wishes, there will be no services, but if  
friends and family would like to honor him, consider 
making a donation to your public school music program 
or your local animal shelter in his name.

Condolences and memories can be shared at www.
williamsonandsons.com. Arrangements are by William-
son and Sons Funeral Home, 8852 Dayton Pike, Soddy 
Daisy, TN 37379.

The family of Doris Rhodes Walker
extends a word of gratitude and thanksgiving

to those who gave care during her illness
- Dr. Al Flannery,

Tishomingo Manor Nursing Home,
and Legacy Hospice;

as well as to those who have given comfort in her passing
through your visits, words of kindness,

and with cards and gifts in her remembrance.
A special thank you to

Cutshall Funeral Home,
Bro. Neil Edmondson,

and to Keith Bishop, Brian Calton,
Lynn Parsons, Dickie Rhodes,

Tim Strickland, and Mike Walker
who attended to her last wishes.

~Jack & Deb Daniel
~Larry Daniel

~Mott & Tommy Walker

Our Staff will provide Personal Care for you and 
Your loved ones during your time of need. 

Ludlam  
Funeral Home 

Woodall Mountain Road (Past Fairgrounds) 
Iuka, MS 38852 

Phone (662) 423-5800 
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Your loved ones during your time of need. 

Ludlam  
Funeral Home 

Woodall Mountain Road (Past Fairgrounds) 
Iuka, MS 38852 

Phone (662) 423-5800 
Serving families for over 30 years 

Our Staff will provide Personal Care for you and 
Your loved ones during your time of need. 

Ludlam  
Funeral Home 

Woodall Mountain Road (Past Fairgrounds) 
Iuka, MS 38852 

Phone (662) 423-5800 
Serving families for over 30 years 
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from Charlotte’s Attic
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Puzzle Page 
sponsored by

ROMANTIC COMEDIES
ACROSS
1. «We all fall down» 

preceder
6. Zedong of China
9. W of gridiron›s WR
13. Short for betwixt
14. Second-largest bird, by 

height
15. *»The Taming of the 

____»
16. Godfather›s family
17. Make a choice
18. Bridal veil fabric
19. *Like Rock Hudson›s 

and Doris Day›s talk
21. *Katherine Heigl wore 

27 of these
23. Dumbo›s big one
24. Gift for the naughty
25. *»I Was a Male ____ 

Bride» starring Cary 
Grant

28. Inauguration ball, e.g.
30. Eyelid drooping
35. Half of binary code

37. Ruptured
39. PayPal money
40. Part of colliery
41. Avoid, as in taxes
43. «The Sun ____ Rises»
44. «Colorful» 

announcement
46. Fifty-fifty
47. Bit of slander
48. Rookie
50. Tolstoy›s Karenina
52. Hitherto
53. Hammer part
55. Canada›s neighbor
57. *Sleepless in which 

city?
61. *Drew Barrymore has 

never been what?
64. Don›t mention it
65. Akira Kurosawa›s 1985 

movie
67. Erasable 

programmable read 
only memory

69. Seize a throne

70. Gold medalist Nathan 
Chen›s turf

71. Smooth transition
72. Post-deductions
73. «But I heard him 

exclaim, ____ he drove 
out of sight, Merry 
Christmas...»

74. Sound like Wilbur
DOWN
1. 20s dispenser
2. Type of meet
3. Sound reproduction 

quality
4. Expatriate
5. German POW camp, 

slangily
6. Garfield›s cry
7. Unit of electric current
8. One up
9. «____ Afraid of Virginia 

Wolf?»
10. Novelist Murdoch
11. Expunge
12. Bo Peep›s females

15. Gracefully slender
20. Perform on a dais
22. Eminem›s genre
24. Wagon train, e.g.
25. *Julia Roberts played a 

pretty one
26. Old and feeble
27. Extend subscription
29. *It›s crazy and stupid?
31. South American tubers
32. *Who did Harry meet?
33. Question in dispute
34. Like small distance
36. Belgrade native
38. *She starred in «I 

Dream of Jeannie»
42. Boredom
45. A-one
49. Slippery reef dweller
51. Appraise
54. Like a haunted 

mansion
56. Colorado skiing 

destination
57. Render speechless
58. Facilitate
59. Adjoin
60. Suit material
61. Leg joint
62. «Cogito ____ sum»
63. Brooding
66. Acronym, abbr.
68. NYC art museum›s 

nickname, with the

 Puzzles
Sudoku

Tishomingo arts coun-
cil is happy to support arts 
education in the months 
of  April and May

TAC is accepting ap-
plications for the 2022 Lila 
Mae Ham Scholarship for 
the Arts until April 15th. 

This award offers 
$1000 and  is open to any 
graduating senior within a 
30 mile radius of  Tishom-
ingo County who intends 
to further study within any 
field of  the arts. Whether 
a student of  visual, per-
forming, or written arts, 
all those who intend to 
minor or major in an artis-
tic field are encouraged to 
apply.

For full application re-
quirements email TAC at 
tishcoarts@gmail.com or 
visit the TAC Facebook 
page.

The winner of  this 
award will be announced 
on May 7th.

Eager to recognize 
teachers of  the arts as 
well as students, TAC is 
concurrently opening up 
nominations for the TAC 
Artist-Mentor of  the Year 
award.

AMY nominations are 
open to an educator (pub-
lic or private) within any 
field of  the arts who lives 
within 50 miles of  Tisho-
mingo County who has 
gone above and beyond 
to share their passion and 
experience with interested 
learners within the area.

The award carries with 
it a $250 honorarium

To nominate a person 
you feel has gone above 
and beyond in sharing 
passion, love, and expe-
rience for the arts to the 
area, please mail a letter 
that outlines this person’s 
contributions and accom-
plishments to tishcoarts@
gmail.com before April 
15, 2022.

TAC Accepting 
Applications for 
Lila Mae Ham 
Scholarship

Camp Ground School 
This photo was taken around 1910 at 

Camp Ground School located west of  the 
Camp Ground Church near a spring and 
was the first school house built in the Camp 
Ground Community.

Camp Ground Church was started on Jan-
uary 10, 1857 when Ben and Amanda Hodges 
sold five acres of  land for the church. It was be-
lieved to have been one of  the first Methodist 
Episcopal Churches in the South.The original 
log church was destroyed during the Civil War 
and the second log church was built and also 
used as a school.My great-great grandfather, 
Jesse Biggs II (born 1867) attended school in 
the old log Camp Ground Church. This photo 
has some 23 children who were descendants 

of  the Biggs-Dexter families living between 
Yellow Creek and Indian Creek.

The photo belonged to my aunts, Rayma 
and Mary Biggs and shows Camp Ground 
School with a large attendance. According to 
their book “The Jesse Tree” these Biggs-Dex-
ter children attended their first school at Old 
Clement Chapel near Eastport and moved to 
the Camp Ground School around 1908.  

Kneeling left to right, Lec Walker, Zeke 
Alexander, John Brown, Rufus Brown, Lum 
Kirk, (behind these 3 kneeling) Elis Walker, 
Leash Kirk, (unknown), Elmer Hudson, 
Charley Biggs, Albert Biggs, Eugene Walker, 
Roy Dexter, Jim Dexter. 2nd on bench, Ruth 
Walker, Bertha Long, Byrd Dexter, Clara 

Dexter, Ted Walker,   teacher - Charlie (Bob) 
Stevens, Lena Alexander, Lucille Kirk (face 
scratched), Jennie Brown, Althea Wingo, Mil-
lie Biggs. 3rd row, Mattie Dexter, Helen Dex-
ter, Neeley Cutshall, Lizzie Brown, Hattie 
Brown, Bertha Walker, Velma Walker, Roxie 
Dexter, Ellen Dexter, Hester Hudson. 4th row, 
Eula Morgan, Lenna Dexter, Mae Bonds, Lil-
lie Walker, Hattie Biggs, Onnie Dexter, Julia 
Biggs, Jessie Dexter, Julia Wooden. 5th  row, 
Austin Walker, Zeke Bonds, Luther Morgan, 
Rosco Ramsey, Jeff  Biggs, Frank Alexander, 
Matt Bonds, Lawrence Walker, and Will Al-
exander. 
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Tishomingo County Master Gardener 

Plant Sale 
 When:  Saturday, April 23                                     
 Time:  8AM – 1PM                                                     
 Where:  Tishomingo County Fairgrounds 
                      CR 187 (Fairground Road) Iuka, MS 
 

Several varieties of tomatoes, peppers, 
forsythia, Japanese maple, willow trees, 
snowball, hydrangea, hens & chicks, iris, 
English dogwood, angel trumpets, 
peony, camellia, coleus, blueberry bush, 
plus hanging baskets and houseplants that would make 
great Mother’s Day gifts!   

 

100% of the proceeds go toward Master Gardener projects. 

For more information, contact the MSU-Tishomingo County 
Extension Office at 423-7016. 

Cash or checks only. No debit or credit cards will be accepted. 

 Twenty-two-year-old 
Hannah Noelle Brown has 
made her 8th donation to 
Locks of  Love. On Febru-
ary 23, 2022, Hannah had 
15 more inches of  her hair 
cut. This makes of  total 
on 96 inches she has do-
nated since 2009.

 Hannah has always 
loved children. She is 

proud to be able to help 
another child by making 
this donation.

 Hannah is the 
daughter of  Annette 
McKee Brown and the 
late David Andy Brown. 
She is currently a substi-
tute teacher for Tishom-
ingo School. Iuka Housing Authority is currently recruiting an energetic and 

skilled Maintenance person. This position includes performing 
carpentry, electrical, plumbing repairs and a variety of other duties 
related to the property maintenance to ensure that properties are 
maintained according to HUD requirements. For applications or 
questions about applying contact IHA at 662 423 9232. IHA is an 
equal opportunity employer. 

Maintenance Position Open

HIGH SPEED INTERNET 
IN YOUR HOME!

Register at  tishomingoconnect.com or 
call 662-423-3646

No data caps, no contracts,  
no speed throttling, no hidden fees

200 Mbps - $60 a month
1 Gbps - $80 a month

Add home phone - $25 per line per month
visit tishomingoconnect.com today

Eighth donation for 
“Locks of Love”

TC 9, Belmont 7
The Braves came out 

on top of  the slugfest 9-7 
Saturday. Senior Mason 
James got the win allow-
ing only one earned run on 
five hits in 2 2/3 innings. 
Junior Jake Wilmeth was 
solid in middle relief  al-
lowing two hits and one 
run in 2 1/3 innings. Ju-
nior Blayne Sparks closed 
the door on the Cardinals 
giving up zero earned runs 
the final two inning.  

The offense was high-
lighted by a break-out 
game by freshman Jack-
son Moore. The freshman 
was four for four on the 
day with a homerun. Se-

nior Spence Coffman con-
tinued to punish opposing 
pitchers going three  for 
four with two stolen bases. 
Senior Blake Counce had 
two hits in four tries while 
swiping two bases as well. 

Itawamba 6, TC 4
The Braves dropped 

their division game 
with Itawamba 6-4 Fri-
day night. Seniors Blake 
Counce and Gage Tackett 
paced the Braves with two 

hits each. Freshman Trey 
Williams and senior Spen-
ce Coffman had the other 
two hits for the Braves. 
Coffman also had three 
stolen bases on the night. 
The Braves rallied in the fi-
nal inning and pushed the 
tying run to second base 
but Itawamba was able to 
end the threat.

TC 6, Shannon 0
Tuesday night the 

Braves hosted Shannon in 

a division game. The Base-
ball Braves knocked off  
Shannon 6-0. The Braves 
were in control from the 
first pitch. Junior Ashton 
Brown threw a shutout 
wisely relying on his stel-
lar defense. Senior Chase 
Hopkins had two doubles 
on the night to lead the 
Braves. The Braves will 
go on the road to match 
up with Shannon Friday 
night.

Braves light up the scoreboard to beat Belmont

Preaching to the nations has long been Robbie 
Crane’s heart, and this summer, he and his wife Kim 
will enter the mission field full time when they move to 
Senegal in West Africa to work at Dakar Academy, an 
American Christian school.

Bro. Robbie, 48, a Tishomingo native, has for 
the past 24 years pastored churches in the southeast, 
including more than ten years at Tishomingo Baptist 
Church, followed by his most recent position as Direc-
tor of  Missions for the Tishomingo Baptist Association.

“The Lord is leading us to West Africa to continue 
the mission of  making His name known among the na-
tions and we are saying yes,” said Crane in an interview 
Monday. He has accepted the position of  Head Chap-
lain at Dakar Christian Academy in Dakar, Senegal, 
and plans to start in late July.

The Cranes, often with their children, Jordan 
and Kalynn, have done short term missions in places 
around the world: Mexico, Kenya, Jordan, and even 
China, but this time the two Tishomingo natives will be 
full time on the ground in Senegal’s largest city, provid-
ing spiritual leadership and pastoring adults, staff  and 
students at a school for missionary kids. 

At the edge of the desert
Senegal is the most western country in Africa, just 

south of  the massive Sahara Desert, and Dakar has 
long been the capital city of  the region. The city of  4 
million people is perched on a peninsula jutting out 
even further west into the Atlantic. Though first colo-
nized by the Portuguese, who established a slave trade 
there, Senegal was a French colony. Bro. Robbie said 
that all his work will be in English, with Americans liv-
ing abroad either serving, or having recently served in 
the mission field.

“Senegal is one of  the most stable countries in 
Africa, and missionaries who have had to leave their 
posts due to upheaval make up much of  the community 
we will be serving,” Bro. Robbie explained. “Some have 
literally been smuggled out of  their countries by friends 
because their lives became endangered. They have tem-
porarily settled in Senegal to try and determine their 

next move.”
Since meeting the director of  the school in Jordan 

in 2016, he has been there to lead campus revivals 
twice, and leaders at the school have been pursuing him 
to come to serve full time since 2018.

It’s very hot and humid, and the food is a lot differ-
ent, explained Kim and Robbie. A lot of  fish and rice, 
they said.

“And she doesn’t like fish,” he said.
“So just rice for four years, maybe,” quipped Kim.

Pastoring a school, the staff, and community
“As Head Chaplain I’ll be responsible for the 

spiritual health and direction of  five Christian school 
campuses across Senegal and will help launch two 
new schools in Ghana & Liberia in the future,” he 
explained.  “I’ll function in a pastoral role to all the fac-
ulty, staff, and students on the campuses, while hiring, 
training, and discipling other campus chaplains and 
youth pastors. Our aim will be to ensure sound Bibli-
cal doctrine flows through the schools. I will also serve 
as lead pastor of  the church that meets on the Central 
Campus school in Dakar.”

For the first year, Kim said she will support Rob-
bie in his ministry, and learn how to live in a foreign 
country. They like to entertain in their ministry, and 
she looks forward to learning how to do that with the 
resources available in the huge metropolitan area with 
a vastly different culture. Leaving their young adult 
kids stateside will be a concern, but Kim said they 
told them, “We wonder why you are not already over 
there.”

During the interview, Crane spoke much of  ensur-
ing “harmony” among the students, the staff, and the 
school in its environment in the middle of  a city of  

about 4 million in the Muslim country of  Senegal. 
While it is Muslim, Crane explained, it’s not the violent 
extremist kind seen in the Middle East. And local 
Muslim students make up 10-20 percent of  the student 
body, added to boarding students whose parents serve 
in the mission field, and students of  missionaries who 
now live in Dakar but who were serving abroad. The 
Dakar academy, with several campuses and future 
expansions planned, is a cooperative effort of  the 
Southern Baptist International Mission Board, Church 
of  God organizations, and others, so it’s described as 
inter-denominational.

“We will be working with people from 40 nations, 
in a predominately Muslim country – it’s truly taking 
the gospel to the nations,” said Crane.

“Dakar is “home” to many missionaries out of  
necessity, crisis, or both. I found missionaries working 
at the school or living in Dakar as a second option,” 
he explained. “Many were serving in other parts of  
Africa where war and government takeovers were so 
extreme, they were run out of  their cities and coun-
tries, many times in danger of  death. They don’t feel 
it’s time to return to their countries of  origin, yet they 
can’t go back to their country of  service. This has led to 
trauma, burnout, losing a sense of  calling…..Because 
of  my pastoral calling and experience, I have a heart 
for these families,” he said. “Kim and I can serve them 
by shepherding/pastoring them toward spiritual health 
and healing and be a part of  sending them back out on 
mission for Christ, wherever that may be.”

The school provides an apartment and a small 
monthly stipend, but the Cranes will be raising much of  
their living expenses themselves, through the support of  
churches, individuals, and families here in the U.S. 

Robbie & Kim Crane Head to Senegal for Full Time Mission Work

Bro. Robbie and Kim Crane in Dakar during a previous trip to Dakar, Senegal.

by Pamela McRae
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Marry Me Chicken Lives Up to Its Reputation!
For a weekday meal, or Sunday dinner, Marry 

Me Chicken is a great choice! It’s said to be so good 
that if  you cook it for your sweetheart, they will 
want to marry you!

I’ve drooled over Marry Me Chicken videos on 
TikTok for months, so I was so thrilled when my 
husband was cooking it last week for me! And he 
only sees TikTok if  we send him something!

The delicious smells from the kitchen while 
someone is cooking this chicken will definitely make 
your mouth water, and possibly consider marriage 
to the cook! 

This recipe makes enough for a family of  4-5, 
and putting it over pasta helps to stretch the meal. 
Serve it with a nice salad and some french bread and 
even those you are not interested in for marriage 
purposes will be happy!

This May, me and my sweetie will be married 
for 30 years! So, though the chicken was indeed 
worthy of  a proposal, that was off  the table. 

Instead, I promised my husband a haircut. He 
was needing one badly and between weekend travel 
and a demanding new job, there had been no time!

Here’s some advice for young brides: don’t start 
cutting your husband’s hair for him - he may never 
go to a barber again once he knows he can get a 
haircut for free in his kitchen or on the front porch! 
Obviously I was so head-over-heels in love 30 years 
ago I gladly performed this service for my newlywed 
hubby. He’s never gone to a salon or barber since 
May 1992! I should add up how much we have 
saved on haircuts!

This is why I always take advantage of  my rare 
salon days, and enjoy letting someone else do the 
work.

Do let me know if  preparing this recipe 
precipitates any marriage proposals, or other 
passionate outbursts! I’ve SO enjoyed hearing 
from dozens of  readers on how much they love the 
recipes so far!

by Pamela McRae

photo P. McRae

3 large boneless, skinless chicken breasts, 
sliced into thin cutlets

1/2 teaspoon salt

1/4 teaspoon black pepper

6 tablespoons all-purpose flour

2 tablespoons olive oil

2 tablespoons butter

3 cloves garlic, minced

1 cup chicken stock

1 cup heavy cream

1/2 cup parmesan cheese, grated

1 teaspoon chili flakes

1/4 teaspoon oregano

1/4 teaspoon thyme

1/3 cup sun-dried tomatoes, chopped

Season chicken with salt and pepper, then dredge in flour and 
shake off  any excess.

In a large skillet, heat olive oil and melt the butter on medium 
heat. Swirl pan to coat with oil and butter evenly.

Brown the chicken (do not overcrowd and work in batches if  
needed) for 4-5 minutes on each side or until golden brown and 
cooked through. Transfer onto a plate, cover, and set aside.

Saute the garlic for a minute or until it’s fragrant. Add the chicken 
stock, and deglaze the pan scraping any bits stuck to the bottom 
of  the pan with a wooden spoon.

Adjust the heat to medium-low, and add the heavy cream and 
the parmesan cheese to the skillet. Allow the sauce to simmer for 
a couple of  minutes, then season with chili flakes, thyme, and 
oregano.

Season with salt and pepper to your taste, add the sundried 
tomatoes then put the chicken back in the sauce and let the sauce 
simmer and thicken for a few more minutes.

Serve warm over pasta or rice.

Marry Me Chicken

S E G A R S  C L I N I CS E G A R S  C L I N I C
A E S T H E T I C S  &  B E AU T Y  S E RV I C E S

Treat wrinkles, discolored skin, scars, stretch marks,  
or large pores, for a more youthful, healthy appearance.

Botox - $10 per unit    Fillers $650 - $1200
Microneedling (PRP) $200

Microneedling (HA) Series of 3 - $450
Chemical peels (Jessner’s, TCA)  -  call for pricing

Call for your free consultation   662.423.1000

S E G A R S  C L I N I C

Congratulations to Joanie & Sophie 
Rich. These two cuties are this week’s Pets 
of  the Week at Iuka Animal Clinic. Their 
owners are Bobby & Joyce Rich.

Joanie is an 11 year old Miniature 
Poodle. She enjoys lounging on the couch 
and exploring outside. Sophie is a 6 yr old 
Shih Tzu. She enjoys playing with her toys 
and watching TV. Both girls love getting a 
boiled egg as their special treat each morn-
ing. They play together sometimes and are 
very good about letting their owners know 
when it is time to go out. After a long day 
they love snuggling up in the bed with Mr. 
& Mrs. Rich to enjoy a good night’s sleep. 

Having multiple pets in your life can 
be very special.  Not only does your pet 
have you but also another animal friend to 
enjoy their time with. If  you are thinking 
about expanding your animal family then 
adoption is a good option. The shelters in our area have many dogs & cats to choose 
from. These animals are in need of  a good home and can complete your family with 
love. If  your furry family member needs a veterinarian call Dr. Jim Perkins at 423-
3470. He knows pets are family too.

Iuka Animal Clinc Pet of the Week

Joanie & Sophie are buddies


